Frank Hubner

Karangi, N.S.W.

Dear Sirs,

                    I place on record my objection that the inquiry does not canvas opinions from the majority of Australians who do not wish to change to republic and I would like it formally recorded that I do not agree with any change to our existing constitution.

Furthermore I am totally opposed to any plebiscite being held. Neither the Constitution  nor the law of this country provide for plebiscites and any Government can purposely frame the questions to facilitate obtaining the answes they desire.

The Founding Fathers created a brilliant set of balances checking each arm of the Government as no Republican Constitution could ever do. If the president is appointed by the Government, he will become a minion of the Government. If elected by popular vote, he will assume an authority which could well counter that of the Government.

No former British Colony which retained Westminster but removed The Crown has been able to maintain the sort of democratic freedoms enjoyed by Australians under our Constitution.

The constitutional monarchy has worked for Australia ever since Australia was founded by its British Forefathers. Never has Australia suffered by having the Queen as Head of State, never has she ill-treated the Australian people. Since Australia already suffers from huge foreign debt, why burden  the tax payer even more with billions of dollars which it would cost to change over to a republican system. 

The Crown has been set by Almighty God and since God is the founder of our world, lets stick by His perfect laws!

Yours sincerely,

                           Frank Hubner.

